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STATED MEETINGS, September thru June / 3rd Thursdays @ 10AM

WHWC President, Rachel Garcia     rachelwhwc@gmail.com
Newsletter Publisher, Chris Wright Roper     thekrazykatlady@gmail.com
---------------------------------------------------------------
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MARCH MONTHLY MEETING

Thursday, March 21, 2024 @ 10AM 

WOODLAND HILLS COUNTRY CLUB

21150 Dumetz Rd., Woodland Hills, CA 91364

Cost $38 - Check, Venmo, Credit Card or Cash (If paying with cash, please bring exact bills)
*******

IF YOU HAVE A “STANDING RESER”, ONLY A DECLINATION IS NECESSSARY:

DEADLINE TO RSVP your attendance Friday, 3/15 @ Noon
CHRIS WRIGHT ROPER

Landline: 805/791-3915     thekrazykatlady@gmail.com
[image: image8.png]( CASA PACIFICA
CENTERS FOR CHILDREN & FAMILIES



  [image: image9.png]



Our Speaker is the Centers’ Donor Relations Officer, MADELINE SERRANO SATTLER.  She will tell us all about the wonderful work they do!  They offer teen and family services to help outh who struggle with complex mental & behavioral health challenges. 
MENU:  Garden salad, Corned Beef & Cabbage with Potatoes and Carrots (Dijon mustard on the side) - Warm rolls and butter – topped off with Chef’s Choice Dessert
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   President – Rachel Garcia
March is Women’s History Month.  Let us share in “Celebrating Women Who Tell Stories.”  Chris Roper, our Newsletter Editor, has invited members to tell their stories and submit them to our Monthly Newsletter!  This is a reminder to our current members and an invitation for our “newer” members to get involved.  It is a treat and an act of caring to share each other's victories and lessons as we interact with our community and projects.  With our upcoming Bunco and getting ready for the TEA, we will have plenty of opportunities to share your experiences.   Pictures are welcome!

We have a fabulous slate of candidates for our upcoming Board election.  Let us stand behind our upcoming Board and get ready to enjoy and learn at the SCD Convention at the Calabasas Country Club!  We would love to show our support for Betty Paravato, SCD President!!  See you at our April 12 Convention.  Arlene Bell accepts reservations for our club.  Loving, Living & Learning . . .
1st VP, Dean of Chairmen – Arlene Bell
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Friday, APRIL 12   9:30AM until 3:30PM
SIERRA-CAHUENGA DISTRICT CONVENTION

Calabasas Country Club, 4515 Park Entrada, Calabasas
SMALL CALL with info, attached  [image: image12.png]


RSVP + $70 Registration (payable WHWC) to:

Arlene Bell – CELL/Text 818/963-0062 filmboss1@aol.com
2nd VP, Membership – Stephanie Knizek
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$60 DUES ARE DUE MARCH 31 for June 2024 through May 2025 Club Year. 
If not paid by April 30th, a $10 late fee is imposed!

You can pay (early) when you check-in at the March Meeting – OR, send your check to our Treasurer, Glenn Ellis, 5526 Mason St., WH 91367  (Venmo also accepted:  WH-WC)

ALSO . . . IF you would like a black & white printed Newsletter snail-mailed to your home, include an additional $25 “Newsletter Fee” !!!
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And . . . SPEAKING OF MEMBERSHIP! At our February meeting, our Betty Paravato was presented with a letter from GFWC’s International President, Debra Strahanoski congratulating her upon the celebration of 50 years of service to our community and state as a member of a GFWC Club. Debra wrote, “What a noteworthy milestone this is! It gives me great pleasure to recognize the commitment and dedication with which you have served in the FGWC Woodland Hills Woman’s Club these many years.  Both FGWC California and the General Federation of Women’s Clubs celebrate with you. Please know that your devotion to volunteer community service with the GFWC Woodland Hills Woman’s Club is very much appreciated. You have spent these years contributing to GFWC’s proud tradition of achie4vement, but more importantly, you have helped to ensure the continuation of that legacy into the future. Please accept our sincerest congratulations from all of us at the General Federation of Women’s Clubs. We wish you many more happy years of continued membership!”  

WOW! JUST . . . WOW!
3rd VP, Fundraising – Freddie Ferguson
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TEA-TABLE SIGN UPS It is time to begin thinking about helping at the Summertime Tea (our BIG fundraiser for

the year where we earn lots of money to send to our favorite charities). Needed are people to volunteer to 

decorate a table at the tea. You are responsible for everything that goes on your table and your theme can be 

anything you choose. Tables are set for eight, but you don’t need to commit to filling the seats.  You can team up 

with another member or ask for help. We need 25 table decorators, and right now we only have 8. So, we do 
need members to step up. Please contact Freddie Ferguson 818/481-7814 if interested or if you have any 
questions. Our TEA will be a success if everyone pitches in!
4th VP, Program – Millicent Callahan

Let us send our March Speaker “home” to CASA PACIFICA with any of those suitcases you no longer use.  You know . . . the ones that are stacked up in your garage!  They will be given to foster kids who have NOTHING to tote their belongings in!

BRING THEM TO THE MARCH MEETING!
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NOMINATING COMMITTEEE – Millicent Callahan, Chair
The following slate of nominees was presented at today's meeting. The Election of Officers will take place at next month's meeting (March 21).
CO-PRESIDENTS
Arlene Bell & Millicent Callahan
FIRST VICE PRESIDENT/ DEAN OF CHAIRMEN

SECOND VICE PRESIDENT/MEMBERSHIP
       Ruthanne Thompson




       Ilene Greenspan
THIRD VICE PRESIDENT/FUNDRAISING


FOURTH VICE PRESIDENT/PROGRAMS    
       Freddie Ferguson




       Chris Wright Roper
RECORDING SECRETARY




CORRESPONDING SECRETARY
       Jasmine Kohanim




       Vera Hogan
TREASURER






PUBLICITY/SOCIAL MEDIA
       Glenn Ellis





       Bonnie Summer
SIERRA-CAHUENGA DISTRICT
DISTRICT MEETING

Our next District meeting is being held in Palmdale on Monday, March 18, and I hope many of you will plan on
being there. I know it is a long way out, but we carpool! The Palmdale Club so appreciates us taking the time 
to go out their way . . . they are usually the club that drives our way! Please RSVP your attendance to Arlene Bell 
(805/791-3556) by before March 14. – and let her know if you would like to carpool. The cost is only $15 and 
includes a homemade lunch by the ladies in Palmdale. Let’s get Federated and join together to support our 
District and our District President, Betty Paravato.
HELP NEEDED . . . ARTS & CRAFTS FESTIVAL

Our club is responsible for the lunch at the Arts and Crafts festival on March 14 at the Canoga Park Women’s 

Club. Betty Paravato is the chairman for this event and would like four people to help prepare food items 

(chopping, cleaning, and prepping) on Wednesday, March 13, and to help serve lunch on Thursday, March 14.

CPWC clubhouse Wednesday 3/13 @ 9AM (We should be finished before noon). 
CPWC clubhouse on Thursday 3/14 @ 10AM (We should be finished by 1:30PM)
If you are available to help, please contact Betty at 818/625-0545. If we get too many helpers, the arts chairman will also need help setting up all the displays of the item being entered in for the Festival.  Remember, you too can enter a craft item, a painting, or a photograph! Just ask Rachel for a registration form . . .  or you can bring it on the 13 (but entry fee is $5 if on that day -- $3 if sent in earlier).
FIREMEN’S LUNCH 
 [image: image17.png]



TUESDAY, APRIL 9 . . . we bring lunch to our local heroes!
Firemen's Lunch for Company C @ Fire Station 105 (Fallbrook, south of Victory)
Details to follow . . . BUT, please plug the date onto your calendar!
WEST VALLEY FOOD PANTRY – Nona Mason, Chair
Our tour of the pantry was interesting and informative. We saw the process of receiving, sorting, bagging, and distributing the food. It’s an amazing operation.  There are many volunteer opportunities for both individuals and groups.
Friday, April 5, offers an opportunity for a group of us to participate in Senior Pack Day. This involves bagging food to be delivered to local seniors who are unable to pick up at the pantry. It begins at 8AM and is completed before 10AM. Since they depend on the volunteers to be there, we would need to commit to having a group show up. If you are interested, please let me know so I can arrange it with the pantry.
On Saturday, May 18, the Postal Service is having a food drive. During the day, the mail trucks deliver the food they have collected to the Pantry. Volunteers are needed to help collect and crate the food.  Individuals can simply show up to help. When I know the hours, I will let you know.
The driveway to the pantry is damaged and slowly falling apart. We can help in a couple of ways. Maybe you know of a company that would be willing to make a bid on the project.  We can make a cash donation to help pay for the repairs.
The construction of the new facility has been delayed because of all the rain.  However, they are still hoping that the first phase will be ready by the end of the year.
Thanks again for all your help and support for the pantry. 
P.S.  from Betty Paravato:  It has come to our attention that the West Valley Food Pantry needs those small plastic bags you 
put your fresh produce in to distribute it to the needy at the pantry. They cannot use bags that have already been used, so 
what I do is when I grocery shop, I take four or five of those bags and stick them in my purse to take to the Food Pantry . . . 
could you do the same?  The WVFP serves over 3,300 families each month and would so love it if they did not have to 
purchase the bags to use. Just bring them to the meeting along with your food items, egg cartons, or grocery bags – every 
little bit helps.
PAINTED TURTLE CAMP – Ruthanne Thompson, Chair
On Wednesday, January 31, we had a very successful Turtle Cutting Party at Betty's house.  Everyone in attendance learned how to trace & cut out cute, colorful fabric to make pillows for the Painted Turtle Camp.
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  Betty said, "It was a good day".
Many, many thanks to Betty Paravato, Irene Deak, Mary Escherich, Freddie Ferguson, Kathy Willets, Nona Mason, Vicki Harris, and Cheryl Ayers.
“GIRLS LOVE MAIL” – Ruthanne Thompson, Chair
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Thank you to everyone who participated in "Girls Love Mail" campaign to send notes to women who have been newly diagnosed with breast cancer. These hand-written notes of encouragement are a real gift to these ladies. It costs no money but gives much-needed emotional support. Congratulations to those members who wrote letters at our January meeting . . . there were 50 notes in all!
PENNY PINES – Ruthanne Thompson, Chair
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About Penny Pines .........

This is a Federated Community Service Program under the title of Environment and Conservation.

Our Club contributes with your donation toward the cost of planting seedlings on acres of National Forest land in California.  Our donation, together with Federal funds, helps the Forest Service to do the planting.  Brush must be removed, sites prepared, and seedlings planted. Wild animals, birds and fish depend upon forests and streams for food and shelter. Forests provide timber for lumber and paper for thousands of products.  This project is truly deserving of our support.

CASA PACIFICA Gift Items
CASA PACIFICA has a gift shop at their facility. The kids can earn credits for helping someone out, doing 
something good without being asked, obeying all the rules, and other good deeds.  When they accumulate 

enough credits, they can spend them at the Gift Shop for themselves or for a family member . . . things like 

hairbrushes, make-up, pajamas, books, puzzles or those cute little squishmallows-stuffed things, or anything you 
can think of that a teenager might like.  If you can, please bring something to our March meeting we can give 
Casa Pacifica to take with them – remember we are always collecting small suitcases and rolling bags to give to 
the children when they go to foster homes.  If you have any questions, give Betty Paravato a call at 818/625-0545.
3 Newly-Vetted & Approved Charities – Jasmine Kohanim
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Chesed Lzyion Aliya is a donation center located on Ventura Blvd. and Tampa. They are an extremely giving organization that helps the community in several ways. They receive donations for all ages . . . from clothing to jewelry to diapers, shoes, and toys. Recipients of your donations may choose up to 5 items of their liking!  Donated items can be new or gently-used and may be brought to our meetings (Or, you can make arrangements with Jasmine for delivery to her or the facility).
Clean Water Foundation (Uganda, Burundi) provides water -- the basic essential for all humans to live and thrive.  Tiffany Martinez travels personally to break ground and build wells in rural areas for children and families which greatly improves their quality of life. Included are partnerships and sponsorships with the local children to attend school. 
The Gift of Gratitude mission is to improve the lives of underprivileged children by extending a supporting hand to provide children in need with opportunities that allow them to make meaningful contributions to their communities. The foundation was formed to ensure that children in poverty have the necessary resources to thrive. Gift of Gratitude envisions a world in which children will have the power to uplift themselves out of poverty and create vibrant, healthy lives for now and their futures. They are committed to bringing lasting change to organizations, orphanages, foster homes, schools, and children’s hospitals. 
If you’d like to be part of Jasmine’s efforts with any or all these 3 charities, contact her directly:  Jasmine Kohanim: CELL/Text 310/818-3626  jaskohan@gmail.com
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LUNCH BUNCH - Cheryl Ayers, Chair  
Thursday, February 22 @ 11:30AM
PANINI GRILL

21600 Victory Blvd., Woodland Hills
SE corner of Victory Blvd & Owensmouth Avenue
Order off the menu -- Separate checks!
Lots of parking, easy access
Everyone is welcome!
Please RSVP if you even think you will attend so that enough
spaces for seating us together will be available. 

CHERYL:   Landline 818/884-9313 home    Cell/Text 818/317-2685 cell and texts cheryllcornell@yahoo.com
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  BOOK CLUB – Betty Paravato
Our wonderful Book Club is thriving! If you want to join contact Betty. The Book Club meets on the 2nd Friday of the month. All meetings are held at the home of Betty Paravato @ 9:30AM. The person in charge of the meeting chooses the book for the month.
MARCH MEETING Leader:  VERA HOGAN

“Rules of Civility” by Amor Towles
Your responsibility as leader is to lead the discussion about the book you chose and to provide refreshments. All WHWC members are welcome! Hope to see you!
BETTY   Cell/Text 818/625-0545   bparavato@socal.rr.com
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 WE GOT MAIL!

Our Club received THANK-YOU acknowledgement letter for our monetary donation to:

CANOGA PARK WOMEN’S CLUB
WEST VALLEY FOOD PANTRY

HEIFER INTERNATIONAL
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 HAPPY BIRTHDAY, MARCH BABIES!
Arlene Bell (21), Joan Campbell (25), Cheri Steelman (28)
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DATES TO KEEP ON YOUR RADAR!
Saturday, MARCH 2 @ 6PM – Our Club’s BUNCO Fundraiser

Thursday, MARCH 21 – WHWC Monthly Meeting
Thursday, MARCH 14, 10AM – DISTRICT ARTS & CRAFTS FESTIVAL @ CPWC Clubhouse

Monday, MARCH 18, 10AM – DISTRICT MEETING
Friday, APRIL 12 – SIERRA-CAHUENGA DISTRICT CONVENTION @ Calabasas Country Club
Sunday, APRIL 28, 1PM until 4PM – Canoga Park Women’s Club WINE TASTING

MAY 16, 17 & 18 – GFWC CALIFORNIA STATE CONVENTION at the HOLIDAY INN, San Jose 
Saturday, MAY 18 – Canoga Park Women’s Club FASHION SHOW
Monday, MAY 22 -OR- JUNE 3, 10AM – DISTRICT MEETING
CANOGA PARK WOMEN’S CLUB BINGO:  Monthly on Fridays, 6PM-9PM
RSVP, a must   AMY @ amy.sturgiss@gmail.com or, Text her at 818/324-4181
Mar 15 - IRISH DINNER BINGO
April 19 - SPRING-O BINGO
June 14 - HOT POTATO BINGO
To be in the “know” about all things from our Sierra-Cahuenga District (SDC), our GFWC California Federation of Women’s Clubs (CFWC) as well as our national/international headquarters in Washington, D.C. General Federation of Women’s Clubs (GFWC), please sign-up to receive these FREE emailed subscriptions to the following:

✓ The District Voice – The monthly enewsletter from our Sierra-Cahuenga District SierraCahuenga@verizon.net (please indicate you are a member of Woodland Hills Woman’s Club)

✓ QuickBytes – The weekly (every Monday morning) enewsletter from our state federation GFWC California Federation of Women’s Clubs. To sign up simply go to www.CFWC.org, then Publications, then QuickBytes. Click on “Sign Up HERE to receive “QuickBytes.”
✓ News & Notes – The weekly (every Thursday morning) enewsletter from headquarters for our General Federation of Women’s Clubs (GFWC). To sign up, go to www.GFWC.org and click on the tab “News & Publications,” then click “News & Notes” To receive News & Notes, sign up through the Member Portal.
